[image: image1.jpg]



[image: image2.jpg]



Dear White Oak Community, 

Due to the emergency closure of school buildings this past spring, the Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE) requires all local school districts to administer a fall diagnostic assessment in math and literacy to students in grades Kindergarten through 12.  The diagnostic assessment is designed to inform instruction, recovery, and intervention and account for learning loss, as well as determine the present performance levels of students on math and literacy standards.

We will administer the Measures of Academic Progress (MAP) assessment to serve as our fall diagnostic. For the fall administration, we will be using the virtual MAP assessment, administered at home, on Wednesday, September 23rd for Map-R and Wednesday, October 7th for the Map-M.  Each session will take place in the afternoon from 12:30 to 3:15. Students will have a practice day in both Math and English prior to each test in their English and Math classes.  During this test session, it is required that students have their cameras on during testing. Below are some helpful tips, best practices, and support for troubleshooting. 

Best Practices for students
· Identify a comfortable place to work with limited distractions

· Turn the video camera on (REQUIRED)
· Have a piece of scrap paper and pencil available

· Try your best

Websites to help parents learn more about the test.

· The Parent Toolkit - The online home for parents interested in learning more about MAP Growth

· The Family Guide (available in several languages here) which includes:

· An overview of MAP Growth.

· An explanation of the purpose and design of MAP Growth.

· An introduction to the RIT score and how the assessment results are used

Videos to support students.

· WATCH THIS:  Explains how to log onto MAP
· Student Videos
· Remote Testing - Explained and Demonstrated for Teacher and Student
A practice test to see what types of questions will be asked.

· Take the Practice Test
· Username: grow

· Password: grow

Personal Device
If your child is taking the assessment on a personal device, make sure it meets the testing requirements using the Workstation Diagnostic Tool from NWEA.
How can parents help on test day?
· Minimize distractions for your child as much as possible; a quiet environment is recommended 

· Remind your child to take the test seriously

· Monitor progress of the student and ensure that technical difficulties are not preventing the student from trying their hardest

· Enable the student to demonstrate what they are ready to learn by not providing assistance in answering questions
Accommodations

If your child receives accommodations through 504, English Learner (EL) Plan, or an Individualized Educational Plan (IEP), your school case manager will work with the school test coordinator to arrange for the administration of the accommodations in a virtual setting. 

 

If you have any questions about the MAP-R or MAP-M test, please reach out to Mr. Zimmerman at Terrell.A.Zimmerman@mcpsmd.net.
Sincerely,

Terrell Zimmerman

Assistant Principal

White Oak Middle School 

301-288-8200
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